
BSOP BOARD MEETING MINUTES 

NOVEMBER 7, 2016 

MEETING 

 
Meeting called to order at 6:58pm. 

In attendance: Patty Myrick, Jan Hettick, John Thomas, Steve Leaming, Lee Cheatle, 

Lime Allen and Phil Harden. 

 

M – S – C –October minutes approved as corrected. 

 

Treasurer’s Report –September and October financial reports and a final report on the 

Fall Show for 2016. 

Membership – We now have 331 club members. 

Programs – Steve Leaming will be around until February. Lime Allan will fill this 

position from February forward. 

 

COMMITTEE REPORTS 

 

Auction Manager – John Thomas will continue to manage the auctions until a 

replacement can be found. 

Newsletter – Deadline for entries will be the 10th of each month. 

Website – Karl Holmes is about half way done with the site.  Minutes available to board?  

Member discussion or chat room type of area is not monitored.  This is a Q & A spot, and 

a plan as to how to best utilize this area and who should monitor the input there in is still 

being decided. 

Hospitality – nothing new. 

Library – Jan Hettick will be conducting an inventory of the Library stock soon.  The 

items in the library are currently being reorganized.  Barbara Devitt and Karen 

VunKannon are performing this task.  The new computer is working well.  The old 

computer will be raffled off at the next club meeting. 

Mentorship – Lee Cheatle reports that all is going well.  Apparently there are 2 sessions 

of 101.  All the sessions are getting plenty of help.  Lee Cheatle will communicate with 

Karl Holmes about the on line sign up process for the mentorship classes. 

Heritage – Lee Cheatle reported that our Heritage Program is a model for other clubs to 

copy.  After some discussion between Lee Cheatle and Bob Laws, it was reported that 

Bob Laws still feels that the Heritage program is not meeting all its potential.  Lee 

Cheatle will continue to seek Bob Law’s input and advice. 

2017 Fall Show – John Thomas has scheduled the dates of October 20th and October 21st 

for the 2017 Fall Show.  There was some discussion about additional days, but no 

decision was made. 

2018 Convention – Jan Hettick reports that the convention is still progressing forward. 

Honorary Membership Awards = Lee Cheatle and Steve Leaming will award an 

Honorary Membership Award to Pat Foldi at the Holiday party on Sunday December 11, 

2016. 

 



OLD BUSINESS 

 

On site storage – still working to a completion. 

Purchase of small banner – Steve Leaming is still working on this. 

Nominations for 2017/2018 Board – Will be announced in the November newsletter.  The 

vote will be at the November club meeting.  Installation will be at the January club 

meeting. 

2017 Spring Show – Scott Elser is still working on this. 

Yearout juried show at the Spring Show is still being discussed. 

Holiday Party – December 11th. Steve Leaming and Charlene Vojtilla are working on this 

event.  Tickets for the party will be sold at the November club meeting.  Tickets will cost 

$10 each. 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

 

Distribution of Office 365 (5 computers and 5 tablets) will be assigned soon. 

Annual Meeting – January 24, 2017 (January club meeting).  The installation of new 

board members will take place.  Honorary membership declarations will be made at this 

meeting. 

Future Board meetings – December 5th (w/new board), January 9, 2017 (w/new board) 

February 6, 2017. 

 

 

ACTION ITEMS 

 

M – S – C –To put the old library computer up as a raffle item at the November club 

meeting. 

 

Meeting Adjourned at 8:34pm. 

 

Submitted by Phil Harden 



 

 



 



 



 


